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LocarL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

. ..safety in knowledge



LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

Minutes 
May 19, 2016


ATTENDEES

Shayne Carter
Fluor Corporation
Philip Anders
EHRA Engineering (New)
David Corona
NALCO Champion
Nathan Green
UH Fire Marshals Office
Bob Gresser
Media Consultants
Ian Hertel
FBC HHS (New)
David Olinger
FBC HHS
Alan Spears
FBC OEM
The April 2016 meeting of the Fort Bend County LEPC was canceled due to severe weather (i.e., flooding). 

The May 2016 meeting of the Fort Bend County LEPC was cancelled by Vice Chairman, Shayne Carter in the absence of a quorum. No official actions were taken in accordance with Robert’s Rules of Order and the FBC LEPC Bylaws. Attendees were thanked for their participation and encouraged to return for the June 16, 2016 meeting.
MINUTES – Approval

In the absence of a quorum, the meeting minutes will need to be approved at the upcoming meeting in June.
TREASURER’S REPORT - The FBC LEPC received a $250 contribution from NALCO in March 2016 and interest of $4.02. Total Disbursements from the checking account were $436.12 to Media Consultants for website maintenance services. A summary of account transactions are as follows:
Previous SHARE balance:
$6,603.30

	Date
	Description
	Amount
	 Balance:

	03/07/2016
	transfer to checking
	-$340.00
	$6,263.30

	03/16/2016
	transfer to checking
	-$100.00
	$6,163.30

	03/29/2016
	deposit
	$250.00
	$6,413.30

	03/31/2016
	dividend
	$4.02
	$6,417.32

	04/30/2016
	Balance
	
	$6417.32

	
	
	
	

	Previous CHECKING balance:
	$94.08

	Date
	Description
	Amount
	 Balance:

	03/07/2016
	transfer from Savings
	$340.00
	$434.08

	03/09/2016
	check #2021 (MediaCon)
	$342.37
	$91.71

	03/16/2016
	transfer from Savings
	$100.00
	$191.71

	03/17/2016
	ACH Bill Pay (MediaCon)
	$93.75
	$97.96

	04/30/2016
	Balance
	
	$97.96


In the absence of a quorum, the Treasurer’s Report will need to be approved at the upcoming meeting in June.

COMMITTEE REPORTS – Tabled until June meeting
Public Education – Nathan Green
Administrative Finance – Bob Gaffney
Emergency Response – Alan Spears
Hazardous Materials – Ray Burciaga

OLD BUSINESS – Tabled until June meeting
2016 TIER II Letter & electronic payment method for TIER II fees/donations

EPCRA Annual Notice to the Public

FBC LEPC Photos

 Pick Up or Take Remaining Individual Photos for ID Badges

(See Alan Spears after meeting)

 Updated FBC LEPC Committee Chair Photo (for website)

Set date to update the LEPC on the status of the 6/19/15 Commodity Flow Studies

NEW BUSINESS: 
Speaker/Topic: Safety-Kleen & Transportation of Hazwaste through FBC 
Scott Bonner, Branch General Manager

Safety-Kleen | A Clean Harbors Company | Missouri City, TX

scott.bonner@safety-kleen.com

281-208-6500 (o) 281-208-6510 (f) 480-226-3427 (c) | www.safety-kleen.com     [NOTE:  Postponed due to severe weather!]
Summary of Administrative Finance Records Review (Bob Gaffney) 
In the absence of a quorum, comments regarding the Administrative Finance Records Review will be discussed during the upcoming June LEPC meeting.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Nothing to report at this time.

NEXT MEETING DATE: July 21, 2016 at 2:30pm
ADJORN:

Attendees disbursed at 3:15 p.m.
Prepared and submitted by Bob Gaffney
Denise Lee, Chairman

Shayne Carter, Vice Chairman 
Approved By:
Denise Lee
